
I am writing in support of SB 353.  About 3 years ago I moved back to my parent’s farmhouse, it is 
located about a mile to mile and a half northeast as the crow flies from the Irish Creek Project.  The 
house sets low in what I would call a small north and south valley, and depending on the direction, and 
the m.p.h. of the wind I can hear the turbine noise  periodically. It is not all the time, I mostly notice it 
more later in the day and evening, but that is when I’m outside. The noise is real, that is why I am in 
favor of setbacks for at least one mile from homes. The Irish Creek project has so many homes and 
families living less than a mile from turbines.   I have seen the flickering within that distance and if you 
can hear the noise from my distance I know how loud it is for those closer.    In the future, the State of 
Kansas has to put out restrictions and protect our residents living in these areas. Please pass on our 
support for SB 353 to protect our families with setbacks and common sense negotiations. 
Thank you for you time and consideration 
 
Linda Fincham 
1697 20th Terrace 
Frankfort, KS. 66427 
 


